## May 2023 Library Report

- 1. The Library held an End of Life Seminar on May 12<sup>th</sup> from Dr.'s Sparks and Dey. Over 30 people attended and some people were turned away.
- 2. The Library made flyers and press releases for the upcoming Foam event and SRP. Flyers were distributed amongst the tri-city area and to all businesses.
- 3. Sonya asked for and received a donation from W & N Enterprises for ice cream and bananas for the SRP ice cream social to be held on June 16<sup>th</sup>.
- 4. We have finalized the performer list for the SRP and will have a Foam party, Falconer, Drummer and miniature horses for the SRP.
- 5. We placed an order for STEM activity kits for SRP using STEM donation funds from Dave Chandler. We received this award for doing a large number of STEM activities during a past program that was well received.

## June 2023 Library Report

- 1. The Library hosted A Foam Party event for a summer kick off. The event was very well attended and everyone had a great time.
- SRP was led by Alison Bjerke from June 5<sup>th</sup> through June 16<sup>th</sup> and was attended by 142 children
  of various ages. We had special guest performers and daily STEM events took place. W & N
  Enterprises donated ice cream for the last day and Ann McLean brought ponies.
- 3. Stantech Engineering employees came for a community park day on Thursday June 22<sup>nd</sup> and did a tremendous job pulling weeds and getting holes dug for future planting.
- 4. The Library is hosting Nature Discovery Camp for the Watershed Keepers June 26-30. The kids base out of the library then go on field trips throughout the day. Sonya will be opening the library early that week so they can get started early in the morn.
- 5. Sonya and Jenny are actively seeking a professional landscaper so that we can complete the park using Capital Outlay grant funding. Bids are coming in and will be sent up for pre approval. We are hoping the work can be started by early August and open the park by September or early October.
- 6. Imagination Library donated \$450.00 for a children's picnic table or bench with a plaque to be added to the park.
- 7. The Youth Mural Project is nearly complete and a dedication will be forthcoming.